COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

Date: August 26, 2013

To: Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

From: Gary Waszak, Facilities Management Division, Department of Administrative
Services

Subject:  Threat Assessment Security Report for Information Only
ISSUE
A Threat Assessment report has been requested.

BACKGROUND

In the 2013 June cycle, an informational report was submitted to the County Board by the
Department of Administrative Services, Facilities Management Division (DAS-FM) on
Courthouse Complex and Vel Phillip’s Juvenile Justice Center Security. During the committee
when the report was presented, an additional report on the threat assessment was requested.

DAS-FM has been working with the Sheriff’s Department, the District Attorney’s Office and
other stakeholders in both on-going security analysis and working on developing a threat
assessment. This assessment involves the historical aspects of entrance screening as well as
various evolving threat scenarios.

DAS-FM will report back to the County Board with the findings and recommendations of the
threat assessment when it is completed.

RECOMMENDATION

There is no recommendation at this time. This report is informational only.

/ /

Gary Waszak, Interim Director
Facilities Management Division
Department of Administrative Services

cc:  Chris Abele, County Executive
Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, TPW Committee
Don Tyler, Director, Department of Administrative Services



